
REGULAR MONTHLY ACTIVITIES  

1st Sunday in each month 7.30pm Sunday Sisters The Sun Pub 

2nd Thursday in each month 3.00pm Thursday Club Committee Room 

3rd Tuesday in each month 7.30pm WI Committee Room 

1st Wednesday in each month 7.45pm Pub Quiz The Sun Pub 

2nd Tuesday every other 
month 

7.30pm Parish Council Meetings 
(Jan/Mar/May/July/Sept/Nov) 

Committee Room 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

          Rector                   Fr Reuben Preston             (782000)   
          Pastoral Assistant                 Rosemary Drewery            (07792 926 004) 
          Churchwardens                     Jane Wells                            (782462) 
                   Sue Whitehouse      (781300)  
          Treasurer                                 Stephen Hill                         (781064) 

Editor      Jane Carwithen (782185) or email janecarwithen@gmail.com 
Items should be with the Editor for the next edition by NOON ON 25th of each month. 

 

 CHURCH SERVICES AT ST MARY’S FOR MARCH are now in full on page 2. 

REGULAR VILLAGE ACTIVITIES  

Weekdays *9.00am-3.15pm Pre-School - *Thurs 9.00-12.45pm 
Pinchmill 

School 

Tues Approx 11.00am Fishmonger in village  - call 07803 201 399 For info 

Tues 7.30 pm Table Tennis Club Village Hall 

screenplay by William Rose, this amateur production is by special arrangement with 
SAMUEL FRENCH LTD, Studon Canal & Fiery Angel Ltd, London.                                   
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ƴƻǿ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ϻфϝ ς мм ώb.ϝ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ όƛƴ ŦǳƭƭǝƳŜ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴκму ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊύ Ŏƻƴπ
ŎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ϻо ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎΦ ϧ ²ŜŘ Φ On-line at www.sharnbrookmilltheatre.co.uk (£1 book-
ing fee) or, in person only, at Twinkle, Twinkle Boutique, High St. Sharnbrook (No fee). 
Groups: 10+ 10% discount ex. Charity Night, Fri. & Sat. Phone 781372 (also for wheel-
chairs & easy access, Rows  A-C)Φ NB: Mon. 13th March Charity Night: Rushden Rotary 
Chichele for Rotary Charities. Tickets: Please call Trevor 01933 358774. 
 

MURDER MYSTERY EVENING - with The Cytrigan Players   Saturday 8th April 7.30 pm 
at The Mill Theatre. Tickets in advance only £12.50 including ploughman’s supper,   
available from: Susan Moore 01933 318318 or Brian Woodrow 349455 
 bwoodrow@btinternet.com. [An H&V ‘Warm Up’ Appeal Event].  

Parish Online: www.felmersham.net                                            March 2017 

LETTER FROM Fr REUBEN PRESTON 

Lent is upon us and the words of Ash Wednesday ring in our ears – “Remember you are 
dust and to dust you shall return, repent and believe the gospel”.   Repenting is a call of 
Jesus to us all in the scriptures – turning around and facing in a Godward direction. 
Turning away from habits and ways of living that are not in accord with the great 
commandments of God in the scriptures. Turning and getting up to bring yourself to 
church and be consciously with God.  Lent is a big ask as Jean Vanier writes in his 
opening Forward to Archbishop Justin’s Lent book this year……  a member of the L’Arche 
community asks “What is Lent all about?” I replied that it is a time where we think about 
all the poor and lonely people of the world, refugees and the elderly, prisoners and 
those controlled by addiction. It is a time for addressing the barriers that divide us from 
one another. “That’s a good idea”, he replied. 

We have an offering to the Benefice which gives us opportunity to ponder these 
questions. The daily round of Compline services you will find on the leaflet that comes 
with this month’s Ouse News – think about coming along to any of the nights, and take 
15mins at the end of your day, to dwell with God on these questions in your life and 
works and relaxation.  

Also to highlight is that Felmersham Church Council is having another go at doing 
something completely different on Mothering Sunday, 26 March, with a Community 
Service for Mothering Sunday. 40mins of songs, readings and prayers on the Mothering 
Sunday theme with posies of flowers for everyone to take away and give to someone 
who cares for you today, or has cared for you in the past if you choose to put your posies 
on a grave in the church yard. We are deliberately focusing this Service at the young and 
the not so young, together as a celebration on the Refreshment Weekend mid-Lent in 
valuing those people who help us have bigger hearts. 

Whatever is happening for you at the moment, I hope you manage to keep a 
good and holy Lent. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:lorraine@felmersham.info
mailto:bwoodrow@btinternet.com


Services at St Mary’s, Felmersham 
for March 2017 

 

 
Wednesday 1st March Ash Wednesday 
 7.30pm Benefice Holy Communion with Litany    
 and Ashing at St Peter’s Church, Sharnbrook  
 

Compline begins from Thursday 2nd March at 8pm, until Wednesday  
    12th April     
                                                   Mon, Wed and Fri at St Peter’s Church, Sharnbrook 
 Tues and Thurs at St Mary’s Church, Felmersham 
     6pm Sat at All Saints Church, Souldrop 
 

Sunday 5th March         мǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ 
                                          11am Parish Communion 
 
 

Sunday 12th March    нƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ 
                                          11am All Age Holy Communion 
 

Sunday 19th March    оǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ 
    11am Parish Communion 
 

Saturday 25th March     The Annunciation of Our Lord to the Blessed 
 Virgin Mary 
 12 noon Benefice Holy Communion at  
 St Peter’s Church, Sharnbrook  
 

Sunday 26th March    4th {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ 
 11am Mothering Sunday Community Service 
 όǎŜŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎύ 
 

Sunday 2nd April             5th Sunday ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ           tŀǎǎƛƻƴǝŘŜ ōŜƎƛƴǎ 
    11am Parish Communion 
 

 

                                                         ***** 
Every Tuesday                 9.30am Holy Communion 

VILLAGE TRADES AND SERVICES 

  
  
Driving Instruction 

Jeff Henman 
782290 

  
  
Electrical Services 

Martin Blizard 
782527 

  Electrical Services 
Mick Bowyer 
783472 

  
Odd Jobs (babysitting/ 
car wash gardening/
house cleaning etc) 

Isaac Perring 
782733 

07500 828404 

 Childminding 
Maxine Boswell 
781940   

07985 228 116  

Painting &  
Decorating 

Eric Barford           
781719 

Community Care 07786 344 176 
IT Services 

(business or home) 

Clive Just   
781967 
783246 

Dog Walking, 
feeding/ boarding 

Ch. Tweeddale 
781279 

Piano/Guitar  
Lessons (all ages) 

Margo Payne         
782355 

Animal Care and 
Dog Walking 

Annette Courtney 
783164 

Driveway and Patio 
Cleaning (Radwell) 

David Rickard 
07900 677851 
783589 

  

Daisy Bank Kennels 
Cattery &Grooming 
Centre, Fully Licensed 
and Qualified 

Mrs Gee 
01234 720241 

Barneyôs Barn 
Pet Grooming  
Radwell 

Helen 

01234 782402 

Gardening  
Services 

Jack Charman 
01234 954873 
07766 762887 

SHARNBROOK MILL THEATRE                                                  Reg. Charity no 242164 
Spring at last……..!                                   Patrons: Joanna David & Hugh Laurie OBE 
 

aL[[ w!/9 bLDI¢Η  Do join us for an exhilarating evening on Sat. 11th March;  7 for 7.30 
pm. Ticket (in advance only) £10 pp, to include Supper & Race Card; available now from 
Theo. Gibbs 782377 (please leave a message) or theo@twhgibbs.plus.com. .ŀǊ ƻǇŜƴǎ 
тΦллǇƳΦ у ǊŀŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ у ǊǳƴƴŜǊǎΧ ΨhǿƴΩ ŀ ǊǳƴƴŜǊ ŦƻǊ ϻрΧ  ²ƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǿƴŜǊ  ǿƛƴǎ ϻнлΗΗ 
Please contact Theo soonest to choose your runner (Races 1 – 7)/ to check availability. 
[An H&V ‘Warm Up’ Appeal event, to help offset the remaining costs of Phase One 
(£170k), prior to raising £90k for Phases 2 (extending the system) & 3 Ventilation. Thank 
you for your help and support to date!] 
 

THE LADYKILLERS ōȅ DǊŀƘŀƳ [ƛƴŜƘŀƴ    Monday 13th – Saturday 18th MARCH, 7.30 pm  
¢ƘŜ ŎǊŜŀǘƻǊ ƻŦ CŀǘƘŜǊ ¢ŜŘ.  An adaptation of the Ealing black comedy. A band of hapless 
criminals face their worst nightmare…….. a little old lady! From the motion picture   (ctd.) 
 
 
 
 

mailto:theo@twhgibbs.plus.com


Appleby 

Upholstery 
 Re-Upholstery Service 

Modern & Antique Work Undertaken  

City & Guilds Qualified ð Insured 

Free Collection & Delivery Service 

www.applebyupholstery.co.uk 

applebyupholstery@hotmail.co.uk 

or 

Call to discuss your project on:  

07767 394 419 

 

The Coach House  

Felmersham  
Offering Luxury  

Bed and Breakfast  
& Self Catering Accommodation  

Contact :  Wendy Mansell  -  Corn Close, Church End, Felmersham 

Tel: 01234 782808 /  07899 872144 
Email:   wendyamansell@hotmail.com 

Website:  www.thecoachhousefelmersham.com 
 

 COLWORTH GOLF CLUB  

*quiet and peaceful environment  

*challenging 9 hole, par 68 course  

*7 day membership for only Ã350 pa  

*rarely congested ï members & guests only  

*competitions and social golf  

*access to Unilever sports & social facilities  

COLWORTH SCIENCE PARK, SHARNBROOK MK42 1LQ ï 01933 350224 / WWW.COLWORTHGOLF.CO.UK  

  

COFFEE MORNING                                                                                         Jane Wells 
The March Coffee Morning to raise funds for the Church Restoration Fund will 
be held in the home of Bill and Hazel Pearce, Felmersham  on Saturday 4th 
March at 10.30am.  
 

Contributions of homemade cakes, toiletries, produce and bric-a-brac for the 
bring-and-buy stall will be most welcome. Please come along.  All welcome. 
 

The Coffee Morning in April will be hosted in St Mary’s Church, Felmersham by 
Derek and Wendy Williamson on Saturday 1st April. 

 

THE LATE DON GOUGH                                                                       Judy Gough 
 

I have received acknowledgement from Sue Ryder who wish to extend their 
warmest thanks to everyone who made donations in memory of Don.  These 
amounted to £360.50.   

     Community Service  
                   for  
     Mothering Sunday 
 
Sunday 26thMarch, 11am        
                      at 

                 St Mary’s Church 
 
 

             Come and join us for this short, informal  
celebration with songs, flower posies + tea / coffee                

squash, cake / biccies and chat afterwards.                
 

All welcome - 0 to 110 ! 

mailto:wendyamansell@hotmail.com


Charity Furniture Store 

1 Brereton Road, Bedford.MK40 1HU 
 01234 352899 

 

 

 

 

Free local Collection/Delivery: Tuesdays & Fridays - Open Mon-Fri 9.30 to 4.00  

Furniture/electrical/white goods, donations gratefully received,  
soft furnishing subject to having a fire label 

Charitable  aims:  ñoffering work experience to adults with learning disabilitiesò  ñalleviation of povertyò 
Charity No. 1091271   ǅ    Affiliated to Royal Mencap   ǅ    www.bedsgardencarers.org.uk  

 

(ÁÎÄ 3Å×Î #ÕÒÔÁÉÎÓȟ "ÌÉÎÄÓ ÁÎÄ !ÃÃÅÓÓÏÒÉÅÓ 

-ÁÄÅ ÔÏ -ÅÁÓÕÒÅ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȟ ǢÎÉÓÈÅÄ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÅØÁÃÔ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÍÅÎÔÓ 

Contact Sarah Bunker on 01234 783220  or   07946 620821 

Website:  www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk    Email:  sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk 

Matt Poulter Plumbing & Heating 
 

       ǅ   All plumbing & heating work       ǅ   General property maintenance 
       ǅ   Oil Boiler Installations                ǅ   Gas boiler servicing &  repair 

Complete bathroom  design and installation, including tiling 

For a friendly reliable service and free estimate call Matt on 07974 212232 

Or 01234 824674 or email: mppoulter@gmail.com, 

www.poulterplumbing.co.uk 

 

  

K M Lovell 

General building  

      ǅ   BLOCK PAVING 

      ǅ   EXTENSIONS 

      ǅ   ROOFING 

      ǅ   PATIOS 

All work considered 
 

01234   782869 

 

 

   *   Traditional Photograph Restoration 
         and Conservation 

    *   Antique and Reproduction  Frames 

    *   Old photographs of Bedfordshire 

Helen Dawkins LRPS 

Radwell, Bedford 

01234  782265 
helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

   

  BLACK AND 

  WHITE 
  REVIVAL 

http://www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk/
mailto:sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk
mailto:helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk
http://www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk/


D ANTHONY 
 

  Painter & Decorator 
(est.  40 years) 

    *  Internal/External 

    *  Insurance work  
              welcome 

    *  Free estimates and  
              advice (no VAT) 

Tel:        01234 782284 

Mobile: 07901 845277 

(Radwell, Bedford) 

Barnes Tree Services 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

Trees reduced or removed  ~  all waste chipped on site and taken away 

NPTC qualified   ~      Fully insured 

¢ǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ  Ϥ  ²ƻƻŘƭŀƴŘ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǎƛƴŎŜ мфул 

Ash logs always available for delivery 

Telephone:  Roger Barnes for a free quote on 01933 356205 

  Village Kitchens by Karen Ltd 

 Email: vkbykaren@hotmail.com 

01933 357890 or 07976 955976 

From a Supply Only to a Fully Project Managed Installation. 
 

Karen has a great team of excellent tradesmen to create your dream. 
 

Classic Contemporary to a Sleek Modern Handleless kitchen.       
 

Call Karen for a Free Consultation, Design and Quotation. 

 

 

 

VISITING BELLRINGERS                                                                              Mike Benson 
 

A group of visiting Southwell-Nottingham bellringers will be ringing a 
peal in Felmersham Church on Friday 24th March, from approximately 
10 am.  A peal is demanding and takes around 3 hours non-stop.  
 
LETTER FROM ANGLIAN WATER       Jane Carwithen 
 

Following the letter, dated 10th  February, delivered to homes about the work to 
be carried out to renew the water mains in the neighbourhood, I am aware that  
the “Drop in Session“ in Carlton Village Hall was well attended. I have been 
promised by Anglian Water an update on these proposals for the April  edition 
of Ouse News. Watch this space! 

Architectural Design 
Stephen Funge MCIAT 

stephen@architecturaldesign.co.uk 

Tel 01234 381304  å  Mob 07710 268372   

Planning and Building Regulations Applications 
Design and Project Management  ǅ Extensions  ǅ New Houses  ǅ Offices  ǅ Shops 

Call for a chat.      No obligation. 

 

 
  

Computer support,  

consultancy and 

maintenance 

for business or home 

www.allforit.co.uk 

Tel:  Clive Just  01234 783246 

http://www.allforit.co.uk/


  
 

 

COMMUNITY CLEAR-UP                     SATURDAY MARCH 11TH, 10AM - 12NOON 
 

It's that time of year again to give our villages a little Spring clean.  Whether 
you can spare 10 minutes to wash a grime covered road sign, 30 mins to litter 
pick along your road or a couple of hours to help clean the bus stops in 
Radwell, any help you can offer will be much appreciated.  We'll be meeting 
outside the bus shelter in Felmersham, or on the village green in Radwell, at 
10am.  All equipment will be provided and there'll be cake and a cup of tea as a 
reward for your hard work.  To find out more, or if you want to sign up in     
advance, please contact Rosie Cheetham on 781046 or 
mrsrosemarycheetham@gmail.com. 
 

ACTIVE KIDS SCHOOL VOUCHERS                                                    Rosie Cheetham 
 

Pinchmill Pre-School are collecting the Active Kids vouchers from                 
Sainsbury's.  In previous years the scheme has helped us to buy lots of sports   
equipment and even some tricycles for the children to use and enjoy. We'd 
love your support.  Any vouchers you collect can be popped into the               
Pre-School post box on the gate.  Alternatively you can hand them to Rosie 
Cheetham or Brittany Tandy.  Thank you. 

WI                                                                                                              Denise Canning 
 

As we tuck into our fish suppers, most of us never think about the brave men 
who risked their lives to catch the fish for us. 
 

Paul Jarrett, MBE, told us about his work with the Fishermen's Mission, a     
Christian and national charity founded in 1881. The Mission works solely with 
fishermen and their families, whether active or retired, offering emergency  
support alongside financial, spiritual and emotional care when hardship and      
tragedy strike. This help is available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, to all  
working in the UK's fishing industry. Fishing is the UK's toughest and most    
dangerous peacetime occupation. At sea they face death and injury with an  
average of 15 fishermen killed or seriously injured every year.  Without the help 
from the Mission many families would be unable to cope.  
 

Paul has worked in Missions all around the UK, from the far north of Scotland 
near Cape Wrath to the south coast at Brixham, and, even though retired, he is 
still supporting their work. 
 

The Mission doesn't receive government or lottery funding but relies on        
donations and legacy giving to enable them to carry on their important work. 
More information is available from Paul on 01234 306149, or 
www.fishermensmission.org.uk. 

PINCHMILL LOWER SCHOOL                                                          Vanessa Coleman 

So, what’s been going on at Pinchmill Lower School in February?...  We have 
been busy sorting out after the builders finished and left. 
The last few little jobs are now complete and we are ready 
to think about what we do inside.  The Year 4 class have 
been busy considering the design ideas for the                   
interior.  They had a fantastic afternoon where a design 
consultant visited. They saw how the designs were created 

on the computer, and had a chance to change this to see what the classroom 
might look like with their different ideas.  They sent him away to amend his 
design, which he will send back with their suggestions.  He also brought with 
him some samples so that the children could try things out to see what they 
liked most. 

We have been working hard with the Year 3 and 4 class to prepare for the   
Creative Arts Festival at Sharnbrook Upper School. This event gathers together 
schools from all phases to put on a performance of dance for parents.  It is  
always a fantastic evening and displays the huge local talent that is out 
there.  Pinchmill Lower also entered 2 Year 4 children, Louis and Woody, in a 
Maths Challenge competition run by Lincroft Middle School. We had a          
fabulous time and, with hard work and concentration, came second on the 
day.  Well done to them! 

We are posting pictures of the new building, and the development of the      
interior, on our website, so if you are interested please take a look.  Our next 
event, to which you are more than welcome, will be our Easter Assembly at    
St Mary’s Church at 2pm on Tuesday 4th April.   

VILLAGE HALL NEWS                                                                                 Claire Lurcock 
 

We had a very successful Quiz Night in November, raising £960. Thank you to 
everyone who came along and supported the event. The money raised will be 
used to decorate the Committee Room and update the kitchen equipment.   
 

Our next event is our Bake Off on Sunday 7th May. Please see the poster for 
more details. We look forward to seeing you for an afternoon of tea and cakes! 
  

We are still in need of a Booking Clerk and Secretary for our Committee. If you 
would be interested in either of these roles then please email Annette Franklin 
for more details  Franklin758@btinternet.com.  
 

New Committee members are always welcome even if you are unable to com-
mit to a specific role.   

mailto:mrsrosemarycheetham@gmail.com
http://www.fishermensmission.org.uk/
mailto:Franklin758@btinternet.com

